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Audit of Financial Operations Department Released 
 
 
Syracuse, NY – Comptroller Robert E. Antonacci II released his Audit on Financial Operations 
Interdepartmental Billing.  The report found billing irregularities in 2014 and 2015.  Antonacci is 
pleased to report the Financial Operations Department is pursuing the recommendations of the Audit.  
“I am pleased this audit presented an opportunity where the Financial Operations Department worked 
collaboratively with our staff in finding solutions to the discovered weaknesses,” said Antonacci. 
 
In 2013, the Onondaga County Charter and Administrative Code was amended to centralize certain 
financial operations which were previously handled by each individual department.  It was the intent 
of the law to streamline fiscal processes.  This audit was limited to the interdepartmental billing 
procedures associated with this consolidation of power. 
 
View the audit at http://www.ongov.net/comptroller/documents/FinOps2015AuditRptFINALwithltr.pdf.   
 
For further information regarding this audit, contact Robert Antonacci II, CPA at (315) 435-2130. 
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James V. Maturo 
Deputy Comptroller/Accounting 

 
Thomas R. Schepp II 

Deputy Comptroller/Audit 
 

 
 
Robert E. Antonacci II, CPA 

Comptroller 
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